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A JOINT RESOLUTION directing the Cabinet for Health Services to study the impact of prospective reimbursement for hospitalized Medicaid beneficiaries.

WHEREAS, in 1984, reform in the Medicare payment system shifted payment for Medicare services from the actual cost of the service to a set amount for each illness, regardless of the length of stay or type of care provided; and

WHEREAS, the Balanced Budget Act of 1997 further reduced hospital payments by implementing a prospective payment system for some outpatient and home health services; and

WHEREAS, some rural hospitals with low volumes found that this system did not cover the actual costs of the services, thus shifting the cost to the provider; and

WHEREAS, the amount of annual updates to the Medicare inpatient prospective payment system has been less than the annual inflation adjustment for goods and services used by acute care hospitals; and

WHEREAS, on July 15, 2003, the Cabinet for Health Services implemented a fully prospective reimbursement methodology for inpatient hospital services for Medicaid beneficiaries based on the Medicare diagnostic-related groups; and

WHEREAS, in a study to examine the effects of the prospective payment systems on the quality of hospital care for Medicare patients, RAND and the University of California reported that more patients were discharged in an unstable condition than under the former fee-for-service system and recommended a systematic assessment of patients' readiness to leave the hospital and continued monitoring of the quality of care as long as the prospective payment system is in place; and 

WHEREAS, the Medicare prospective payment methodology does not provide incentives to improve quality of care; and

WHEREAS, the National Committee for Quality Assurance reported that data demonstrates that poor or inappropriate care drives up medical costs; and

WHEREAS, the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services and Premier, Inc., a national organization of not-for-profit hospitals, announced a demonstration program to link higher quality care for Medicare beneficiaries to incentive payments;

NOW, THEREFORE,

Be it resolved by the General Assembly of the Commonwealth of Kentucky:

Section 1.   The Cabinet for Health Services is directed to complete a study of the effects of the Medicaid prospective payment methodology on the quality and cost of care of hospitalized Medicaid beneficiaries in Kentucky. The study shall focus on the following areas:

(a)
Discharge readiness of patients;

(b)
The impact on the financial viability of hospitals, including rural hospitals;

(c)
The impact on the cost of health benefit plans;

(d)
The impact on the cost of health care for individuals who are private pay or who are enrolled in a health benefit plan;

(e)
The impact on the quality of health care for individuals who are private pay or who are enrolled in a health benefit plan;

(f)
The impact on nursing staffing levels; and

(g)
The impact on the incidence of medical errors or adverse medical events.

Section 2.   The Cabinet for Health Services shall determine the feasibility of providing cost-based reimbursement for hospital services for Medicaid beneficiaries and providing incentive payments for higher quality of care.

Section 3.   The Cabinet for Health Services shall report the findings of the study directed under Sections 1 and 2 of this Resolution to the Legislative Research Commission prior to December 1, 2004.
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